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College Governance Council  
Special Meeting 
October 2, 2017 

Minutes 
 
 
Present 
Maire Morinec, John Siefert, Neil Glines, Suzy, Michael, Kevin Anderson, Greg Brown, John 
Mosby, Peter Cammish, Erin Farmer, Sal Abbate, Jeff Lehfeldt, David Williams, John Mosby, 
Carole Goldsmith, Dulce Gray, Michael Wyly, Irene Camins, Micaela Chapa 
 
Absent 
Tonmar Johnson 
 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m. by Celia Esposito-Noy, Ed.D., Superintendent-
President. 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
The agenda was approved as presented. 
 
 
Public Comments 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
 
SB 85, Hunger Free Campus Support Allocations 
 
Superintendent-President, Dr. Celia Esposito-Noy, shared that with the passage of Senate Bill 85, 
Section 66027.8 (c) Hunger Free Campuses, colleges are now required to host a food pantry or 
regular food distribution on campus and designate employees to help ensure that students have 
the information they need to enroll in CalFresh. 
 
One-time funds are being provided to implement the program on campuses; SCC will be 
receiving $17,732.  Greg Brown, Vice President of Student Services, and Dr. Rischa Slade are 
working on development the implementation plan.  Priscilla Jones-Foster will be the point person 
for information about CalFresh; Dr. Rischa Slade, Student Affairs Specialist, will be in charge of 
hosting the food pantry.   
 
 



  

2 

Executive Order 1100 
 
Superintendent-President, Dr. Celia Esposito-Noy, reported that CSU University Chancellor, 
Tim White, has issued EO 1110 that focuses on general education, making changes to 
requirements as well as providing clarifications.  Once students complete CSU GE lower-
division and upper division requirements, students shall not be required to satisfy additional 
exclusively general education breadth requirements.  Area B of the GE requirement has been 
modified with the potential to expand the community college courses that will meet this 
requirements.  Courses in this area may include an appropriate prerequisite, however, 
intermediate algebra is no longer required as an explicit prerequisite to courses meeting Area B.  
 
 
Other 
 
As a part of the Self-Study site visit, a discussion took place between Visiting Accreditation 
Team members and the Council. 
 
 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3 p.m.   
 
Respectfully submitted by Laurie Gorman, Executive Coordinator, Academic Affairs 
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